
 

 

 

 

 

BUILDING COMMITTEE ANNUAL REPORT FOR 2016 
January 16, 2017 

 
The year 2016 saw the completion of projects dreamed of for many years.  The most exciting and 

demanding one was the installation of a long awaited elevator that now makes the entire building 

accessible for all our patrons.  Working closely with architects and engineers and skilled 

contractors The Building Committee oversaw the project from inception to the first ride up to the 

auditorium.   

 

To make the theatre venue even more accommodating, an ADA approved restroom was 

completed and functioning.  We now have power and plumbing facilities to the service area at 

the rear of the auditorium to support the intermission snack program.   

 

All the painting and millwork staining was done by members of the society saving over $4,000 

from the elevator contract.  

 

Auditorium lighting was rewired to provide house light control from the head of  both stairways 

and new power outlets for the east half to the second floor.  

 

New ADA access was built connecting the art/music room to the main lobby.  

 

A small office was constructed behind the ticket area. 

 

The building committee would like to thank everyone for their support and encouragement and 

the hundreds of hours of labor provided this year to make all of these wonderful things happen.  

 

Sincerely,  

Gordon Herron  
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